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26th November 2020
Dear Parents,

School Milk

On 16th November, the Depute First Minister advised that either the UK Government or the Scottish Government will fill the funding gap left by the loss of the EU school milk subsidy.  We have now received confirmation from the Rural Payments Agency (RPA) that we can recommence with the provision of school milk and subsequent claims.  
We will therefore be able to offer milk to primary pupils in school as from Tuesday 1st December.  Please could you advise us as soon as possible if you wish your child to take milk at playtime.
A payment item (School Milk Term 2 & 3) will be set up on ParentPay.   The cost will be £13.50 in total for both terms.  There will just be one item set up, therefore you are asked to opt in for Milk for the remainder of Term 2 and Term 3 together.

Free School Meals & Christmas Holiday Provision

The Scottish Government have announced funding for Free School Meal provision during the Christmas holidays for pupils eligible for Free School Meals.  In order to qualify for this provision, you must meet the eligibility criteria for Free School Meals and have an approved application.  

Early Years Pupils & P1-3 Pupils - This provision is not available universally to all Early Years and P1-3 pupils, only to those who have applied and been approved for Free School Meals.  

I would recommend applying for Free School Meals, even if your child takes a packed lunch or does not eat within the school as you will still be eligible to receive the holiday payment.  You may also be eligible to receive a Clothing Grant payment.  Your school can also access additional funding through the Pupil Equity Fund (PEF) based on the number of children in receipt of Free School Meals.  This is a huge benefit to schools and supports your children’s learning.

There is still time to apply for a Clothing Grant and Free School Meals/Milk.  In order to meet our payment deadline for the Christmas holidays, please ensure that you submit your application and ALL corresponding documents no later than Friday 4th December 2020.  Applications will still be accepted after this date but we can’t guarantee payment before Christmas if received after this date.  

Free School Meals may entitle you for various other benefits/services, for example Scottish Child Payment, Best Start Grants, Help with Heating costs, etc. – please see the attached leaflet with further information.

If you are unsure whether you qualify for Free School Meals, please contact Children’s Services on 01595 743844 to discuss your circumstances.

Regards,

Elizabeth Garrick,

Acting Head Teacher.
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Happyhansel is proud to be an Eco School

Registered since 2006

Fifth Green Flag awarded in 2017

